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To:    Councilor Danberg, Chair of the Reuse Committee 
  Members of Reuse Committee 

From:  Barney S. Heath, Director of Planning & Development  
  Neil Cronin, Chief Planner for Current Planning 
 
Date:  February 19, 2021 
 
Subject: Reuse of Parcel ID 83036 0003A on Countryside Road 
 
CC:   Andrew Lee, Assistant City Solicitor  
  Jonah Temple, Assistant City Solicitor 
 

 

The subject property is the site of the former Baldpate Water Tower on Countryside Road (the “Site”).  
The Site contains 16,900 square feet of land and is located within the Public Use (the “PUB”) zone in 
Newton Centre.  The Site was declared available for sale or lease on September 10, 2020 and the item 
was heard by the Real Property Reuse Committee (the “Committee”) on October 20, 2020.  At that 
meeting, the Committee discussed whether the Site is a buildable lot, whether the site could be used 
for a wireless facility, and the cost for the demolition of the water tower. 
 
The Site was created in 1955 when the City took land from a larger parcel for municipal purposes.  
Because the Site does not have frontage and because it is undersized, the Site is not a buildable lot.  
Additionally, the Site could not be combined with the adjacent residential lot at 197 Countryside Road 
(zoned Single Residence 1) to create two separate buildable lots.  The Site has two other abutters: 483-
655 Dedham Street which is improved with a golf club use; and 421 Dedham Street which is improved 
with a multi-family use.   The Committee discussed whether land could be taken from either parcel to 
convert the Site into a buildable lot, while the possibility may exist, the Planning and Inspectional 
Services Departments cannot provide a determination without a proposal in the form of a site plan. 
 
Wireless Communication Facilities are allowed by special permit in the PUB zone.  However, more 
information is needed to determine what type of facility would be allowed and what dimensional 
standards e.g. height and setbacks would be applicable.  The Planning Department will consult with the 
Law Department and will provide the Committee with an update at the continued public hearing. 
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Lastly, the building permit application indicates the cost to remove the water tower was $38,000.00 
(Attachment A).   
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
ATTACHMENT A: Building Permit Application, dated October 25, 2019 
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